FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
June 16, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Gary Carreiro (GC), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/mec-wgbn-kds or dial in to this number: +1 573-525-9270‬ PIN: ‪541 456 829‬# 
Minutes:
6/2 were presented for approval.  TS motioned and CB seconded and the roll call vote was that all were in favor.
Year-end Transfers:






GC asked the status of the transfer for legal expenses.  The transfer is currently on hold until further notice.

Annual Town Meeting:





Steve Fors (SF), Moderator, spoke on the status of town meeting.  He stated that the BOS is looking at late July but has not voted on it yet.  They are thinking about White's for the venue because the ability for social distancing is greater than the high school and there are more entrances for allowing sign in and testing of attendees.  He can make suggestions of venue but the ultimate decision is the BOS and he just makes it work. When asked about a remote town meeting, he stated that it is only legally allowed for representative town meetings at this time.  We have an open town meeting so we cannot exclude attendance because they don't have access to a computer for virtual meeting and we would have problems making sure they are registered voters.  He also spoke on making sure the BOS still adhere to the by-laws of getting the Fincom the updated warrant in a timely fashion since they have reopened the warrant to remove some non-essential articles to streamline town meeting to limit exposure.  He will send an email to the BOS to remind them of the deadline and encourage them to finalize the new warrant at next Monday's meeting.  He reminded Fincom of what was discussed previously as to the recommendations in the warrant by Fincom of answering the question that the articles ask.  The clerk said it would not be a problem to put the detail in the printed copies.  GC said they are hoping to have everything done and voted on by the end of June to spend July educating the townspeople.

FY21 Overall Budget:




GC said the budget work group has been working diligently on closing the deficit and hope that they will have something the BOS can vote on at their next meeting so Fincom can start their work at the next meeting.  


Liaison Reports:




CB mentioned that she read in the newspaper that the school has purchased chromebooks from savings in the FY20 budget and a grant so that article can be removed from the warrant.


Other:





GC set the next meetings as 6/23 and 6/30 in hopes to finalize the warrant on 6/23 and the budget 6/30 as to spend July on education.  



The clerk said she received two additional year end transfers from Animal Control to Transfer Station that she would forward to the group for the next meeting.



The Assistant Town Accountant gave an update on the CARES Act grant that CB had mentioned at a previous meeting.  She stated the grant application had been submitted and the potential amount could be $1.4 million.  This grant is only to cover costs associated with COVID-19 expenses incurred to date and anticipated through 12/30/2020.  She will keep the committee apprised of status.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:47 p.m. was made by BM and seconded by HM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on June 23rd at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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